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Calendar: 

 
•  THURSDAY, 

NOVEMBER 12, 6 - 
8:30 PM.  WHY BDS? 
Boycott, Divestment & 
Sanctions.  Peace 

Action of Staten Island 
Meeting.  Unitarian 
Fellowship Hall, 312 
Fillmore St.   

 

•  DEC. 4-10. IFC Center, 
323 6th Ave. Opening 
of WE ARE MANY film.  
Capturing the impact of 
the February 15 
worldwide protest 
against the war in Iraq in 
2003.    

 

•  THURSDAY, 
DECEMBER 10. 
HUMAN RIGHTS DAY.   
PASI flyer at the SI Ferry 
Terminal calling for 
diplomacy not bombs to 
end to Syrian civil war 
and refugee crisis.   
pasi.contact@gmail.com  

 
•  THURSDAY, 

JANUARY 14, 6 - 8:30 
PM,  Peace Action of 
Staten Island Meeting.  
Unitarian Fellowship 

Hall, 312 Fillmore St.  

Inside: 

GWOT                           2 

POPE                            2 

ISIS & Syria                  3 

SIARAPB                      4 

What a Night!               5  
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     Apartheid is a cruel system wherever it is established.  It denies equality and dignity 
to a whole group of people, based on something they have no control over, i.e., the ethnic 
group they were born into.  In the case of occupied Palestinian territories (the land 
conquered by Israel in 1967), an extreme form of apartheid exists. Although it is a violation 
of international law to resettle one’s own people on conquered territory, that's what Israel 
has been doing for almost 50 years. 
     Israel has settled over 700,000 Jews on land confiscated from the Palestinians in the 
West Bank, including East Jerusalem.  The Israeli government has built large Jewish-only 
settlements all over the territory and has built roads that only Jews can drive on.   
     The Jewish settlers in this occupied territory can vote in Israeli elections and have great 
political influence in the Israeli government.  The non-Jewish population cannot vote in 
these elections.  They watch and protest non-violently, as their land is taken, their houses 
demolished, and their olive trees bulldozed from the ground by the Israeli government to 
make room for the Jewish-only housing. 
     To combat this takeover and occupation of their land, Palestinian civil society 
has called for a boycott of Israeli products. They have also called for people to divest 
from companies that are profiting from the occupation, such as the companies that make 
the equipment to bulldoze Palestinian land and houses. Sanctions are government 
decisions to economically penalize Israel for its violations of international law and its 
apartheid policies. 
     Many social justice groups are heeding the call of Palestinian civil society to boycott 
Israeli products as a means of expressing opposition to Israeli apartheid policies and to 
pressure the government to end them. 
    Peace Action of Staten Island has invited two Palestinians to come to its next public 
meeting to present the case for the Boycott, Divestment and Sanction or BSD movement.   
    Riham Barghouti is a Palestinian American activist who lived in the Occupied 
Palestinian Territory for 10 years.  She currently resides in New York City where she 
works as a teacher.  Ms. Barghouti is a founding member of Adalah-NY, the New York 
Campaign for the Boycott of Israel, and PACBI, the Palestinian Campaign for the 
Academic and Cultural Boycott of Israel. 
     Hani Ghazi is a Palestinian American from the city of Ramallah, his father is from 
a West Bank village that is surrounded by Israeli settlements, and his mother is from 
an Arab neighborhood in East Jerusalem. He witnessed the second intifada when he 

Why Boycott, Divestment and 
Sanctions for Israel?  

At the next PASI General Meeting 
Thursday, November 12, 2015 

Unitarian Fellowship Hall 

312 Fillmore St. (at Clinton Ave.), S.I. 

was in high school. His Palestine solidarity activism work 
includes teaching Dabkeh (Palestinian folkdance) on 
college campuses and leading the organizers’ committee 
for the annual Israeli Apartheid Week event series. 
     Peace Action of Staten Island welcomes everyone 
interested in learning more about BDS movement at its 
meeting on Thursday, November 12

th
, in the Fellowship 

Hall of the Unitarian Church of Staten Island, 312 
Fillmore Street (at Clinton Avenue).  Doors will open 
at 6 pm.  Light refreshments will be served.  

(Artwork by Mohammad Saba’aneh.) 

http://www.peacesi.org/
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On the Eve of the 14th Anniversary of the 

“Global War on Terror” More U.S. Terror 
by John Lawrence 

Photo by Andrew Quilty 
 

     On October 3, 2015, on the eve of the 14th anniversary of the war in 
Afghanistan, the U.S. bombed a hospital run by Doctors without 
Borders in Kunduz, Afghanistan. As of October 7, 2015, 22 people had 

died, 37 were wounded, and 24 were missing. Though President Obama apologized, Doctors without Borders 
insisted the U.S had the coordinates for the hospital, asserted the bombing was a war crime, and called for an 
independent investigation.  
     In Yemen, on September 28 and again on October 7, U.S. coalition partner Saudi Arabia bombed wedding 
parties killing at least 70 and 23 people, respectively. This is not unique. The U.S. has bombed at least 8 
wedding parties since 2001.  
     A recent review paper by Doctors for Social Responsibility estimated that approximately 1.3 million people 
have died in the three main battle zones of the U.S. “Global War on Terror (GWOT)”: 1,000,000 in Iraq, 220,000 
in Afghanistan and 80,000 in Pakistan. Millions more have been injured and displaced. Optimistically, it will take 
multiple generations to recover from the destruction.  
     The GWOT is a failure. Like in Korea, Vietnam, and Central America, war crimes are routine. Politically, the 
U.S. promised democracy but has delivered neoliberal corruption, profitable for U.S. contractors and local elites 
but unable to build stability, no less democracy.  Much of the world is outraged, fueling terrorist recruitment. The 
GWOT which continues to leave chaos in its wake is now the primary cause of the spread of terror. 6840 US 
service members have died and 970,000 have disability claims registered with the Veterans Administration. The 
Brown University Watson Institute estimates that the cost of the war to date is 4.4 trillion dollars. The final cost 
will likely be at least 8 trillion dollars.  
     Whether the President is a Democrat or a Republican, this war is immoral, self-injurious and insane. The 
perpetual war must end. 

Sarah Walters’ Commentary: 

The People’s Pope 
     Pope Francis’ visit to the United States in late September was an extraordinary event.  He 
has been called “the People’s Pope”.  Since Cardinal Jorge Mario Bergoglio of Buenos Aires 
ascended the throne of St. Peter two and a half years ago, he has steered a course away from 
the usual papal regalia of his office.  Taking his papal name from St. Francis of Assisi, he has 
lived up to his namesake by discarding the pomp and circumstances and instead embracing 
simplicity and humility.  His actions and pronouncements have given us hope for a different 
kind of world.  He has become a champion of the environmental movement by reminding us 
that our greed and over-consumption are laying waste to our planet.  In his addresses to the 

Congress and the United Nations, he has called for the global abolition of the death penalty.  He is adamant that 
war can never have good outcomes and only brings death and destruction.  He has reminded us that unfettered 
capitalism has taken away our humanity and has turned us away from helping the poor and disadvantaged.  
What he does brilliantly is tie all of these negativities together as one connected horror that we are imposing on 
each other and nature.  When he speaks about immigration, he has reminded us that we should see the stranger 
not as an enemy, but one of us, a sentiment that recalls his Holiness, the Dalai Lama.   
     Pope Francis has made us think about these issues as no one has since Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  He 
comes to us with love, compassion and mercy.  His message is universal and transcends religion.  In a sea of 
hatred, greed, over-consumption, arrogance and ignorance that we are living in these days, he is a breath of 
fresh air and “we do pray for him.” 
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PHYLLIS BENNIS on ISIS & SYRIA by Sally Jones 

Phyllis Bennis, a Fellow at the Institute for Policy Studies, has a new book out: 
Understanding ISIS and the New Global War on Terror: A Primer.  On Wednesday, 
October 14, 2015, Jim Anderson, President of Peace Action NYS, and I took the train out 
of Manhattan to Shelter Rock in Manhasset to catch her on her book tour.   

First, Ms. Bennis said there was good news in the struggle of diplomacy over war 
with the re-establishment of relations with Cuba and the acceptance of the nuclear 
agreement with Iran.   

Unfortunately, there is a lot of pretty bad news:  wars are getting worse and 
the U.S. military is making matters worse.  The U.S. bombing of the Doctors Without Borders hospital in Kunduz, 
Afghanistan, on October 3, 2015, was not a one-off event.  We have 3,500 soldiers in Afghanistan, not counting 
the CIA, the drones and the warplanes. There is a humanitarian crisis in Yemen.  In the Syrian civil war, over 
250,000 Syrians have been killed (not wounded, not displaced, but killed).  Over 4 million have fled to other 
countries.  The 350,000 Syrians in Europe are a small percentage of the total.  Overwhelmingly, it is Turkey, 
Lebanon, and Jordan who are hosting the majority of the refugees.  2014 was the worst year in civilian deaths in 
Afghanistan since the UN began keeping records in 2009.  U.S. troops have stood by while Afghan police and 
soldiers have raped young boys.  Libya is a mess.  The Global War on Terror (GWOT) which the Department of 
Defense likes to call Overseas Contingency Operation (OCO) is not going well.  One year after entering the 
Syrian conflict, what do we have to show for the 57,000 air strikes?  According to a study of just 52 of the 57,000 
strikes by the Airwars project, 459 civilians were killed (including 100 children).   After spending $500 million to 
train “acceptable” Syrian rebels, Gen. Lloyd Austin III testified before a panel of U.S. Senators that only 4 or 5 
were active. 

The lesson here is that there is no military solution.  Even President Obama says this but he keeps 
on sending more bombs.  (With the announcement on October 29, 2015, the U.S. will now be sending in ground 
forces as well.)  Instead of former Secretary Colin Powell’s analogy of the Bull in the China Shop – ‘You Break It, 
You Own It,’ a more fitting takeaway would be – ‘Get the Bull the Hell Out of There!’  And, if you want to know 
why we keep sending bombs, Ms. Bennis suggests that we follow the money.  There are several defense 
contractors benefiting big time from GWOT.  They direct their powerful lobbying efforts to the 535 men and 
women in the Senate and Congress and are well rewarded for their efforts. 

ISIS has its origins in the Iraq War.  By 2010, the forerunner of the group ISIS (Al Qaeda in 
Mesopotamia/Iraq), had almost disappeared.  It reappeared in 2011 – why?  Because the crisis in Syria opened 
an opportunity for the Sunnis who had lost out with the U.S. invasion of Iraq.  ISIS is popular and powerful 
because of who supports them: the Sunni generals from the old Saddam Hussein military; the Sunni community 
oppressed by the current Shia government in Iraq, and ordinary Sunnis who see ISIS as the lesser evil.  It is a 
brutal movement but it has support and is successfully recruiting from the 2nd and 3rd generation of immigrants in 
Europe. 

What should the U.S. do?  According to Ms. Bennis, first, the U.S. should start with doing no harm.  
Stop bombing, stop the drones, don’t put boots on the ground.  Second, the U.S. should be part of negotiations 
with Russia and the regional players.  (The addition of Iran to the negotiations in the last week of October is a 
beginning.)  Third, there are some signs that an effort to initiate and retain ceasefires is taking root.  The solution 
could lie in these bottom-up ceasefires. 

What can the peace and justice community do?   With the Iran nuclear agreement, we saw some 
success because the White House and the pro-diplomacy forces were aligned.  With Syria, there is no such 
alignment.  We have Letters to the Editor, calls into radio talk shows, signing of petitions, boycotts of the war 
profiteers, protests, and interfaith work.  We don’t know what will work but we sure as hell know what doesn’t 
work.   WAR IS NOT WORKING. With that Ms. Bennis ended her talk and it is up to us to take up the challenge. 
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WHO is SIARAPB? 
 

SIARAPB formed at the College of Staten Island! 

Staten Island Against Racism and Police Brutality’s purpose is to 
promote justice, human rights, liberation, social and economic well-
being of all oppressed people. 

SIARAPB is organized on democratic principles and around the 
principles of the civil rights movement. In addition to organizing film 
screenings, panel discussions, marches, rallies and other events that 
attempt to visualize the injustices in our community and solutions to 

them, we will organize frequent educational events that give a voice to the oppressed as well as highlight 
the plight of the oppressed worldwide. 

We are a diverse group on the College of Staten Island and in the community,  

We were formed after the non-indictment of Officer Daniel Pantaleo in the case of Eric Garner in 
December 2014.  One of our main goals is to help end racism and police brutality on Staten Island. 

What we have done... 

On Tuesday, Feb. 10, we had Alex Vitale, a Brooklyn College professor who has done a lot of critical 
research on the origin of policing and changes to prevent police violence. Questions and debate followed.  

On April 5, a documentary about police misconduct and a growing national movement for EVERY 
MOTHER’S SON a documentary about police misconduct and a growing national movement for EVERY 
MOTHER’S SON. Iris Baez, whose son was murdered by police, and an attorney spoke. 

In March we organized a demonstration at CSI—March & Rally for Eric Garner & ALL Victims of Police 
Brutality: Selma to Staten Island. We marched across campus to honor people who fought in Selma, to 
continue the fight for Justice for Eric Garner and Cory Holmes, a CSI worker. 

We organized and protested Green Party candidate James Lane’s exclusion from the congressional debate 
at CSI, and attended and participated in a community forum about his Green Party campaign. 

We have attended protests in Staten Island and Manhattan. We attended the largest anti-racist 
demonstration in decades on December 13, 2014 in Manhattan. We were with Legal Aid lawyers in Staten 
Island in January, and joining with community on Staten Island about the Garner murder many times. 

This summer, we attended the memorial for Eric Garner with family members where a dove was released 
on the anniversary of his death, July 17. The next day, July 18, SIARAPB organized a demonstration against 
former prosecutor Dan Donovan in front of his office on New Dorp Lane. Donovan, now a congressperson, 
refused to indict anybody for Eric Garner’s murder. 

What we are going to do (among other things!) 

We also stand in solidarity with and support Ramsey Orta who is the young man that filmed Eric 
Garner's murder. We will attend his trial in support of him at the beginning of their 2016. 

 for more information email: siarapb-editor@lists.riseup.net 

Follow Staten Island Against Racism and Police Brutality on Facebook!
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PASI Honors Staten Island Peacemakers and Advocates 
On October 24, 2015, Peace Action of Staten Island held its seventh annual Make Food Not War Dinner 

at Olivet Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall in West Brighton.  This is at least the one day a year when the 
peacemakers of Staten Islanders are hailed.  Among the past Peacemaker Award recipients from PASI are Sam 
Daniel (1955-2007) who advocated for peace in Liberia, NAACP President Ed Josey, Granny Peace Brigade 
stalwart Barbara Walker, Next Left Notes photo journalist Thomas A. Good and activist Mike May whom we 
lost just this summer to cancer. 

This year the dinner was another wonderful evening that began with the live music of David Jones on 
piano and Al Peters on drums.  PASI Chair Eileen Bardel welcomed a full room of guests and M.C. Michael 
Santangelo invited everyone  to partake of the buffet prepared by Maxine Saulsberry of Delicious Catering, 
which included a healthy array of baked chicken, salmon, cabbage medley, vegetable lo mein, baked ziti, 
sausage and peppers, yellow rice, and salads. Hungry yet? 

Our first honoree was Patricia Kane of the New York State Nurses Association.  Pat 
was ubiquitous in the stricken neighborhoods after Hurricane Sandy bringing in medical 
supplies and assessing the needs of the community.  One of other nurses at her table, she 
told the audience, was Virginia Allen who showed her the ropes at Staten Island University 
Hospital many years ago when she first started out in nursing.  Virginia’s life of community 
involvement inspired Pat to follow in her footsteps. 

Next we honored Occupy the Block Staten Island.  Tanisha Franks and Al 
Peters accepted the award on behalf of all the men who spent last summer “holding 
court” on street corners, providing mentoring for young men, referrals for those 
seeking assistance, and safe spaces for conversation with the objective of removing 
violence from our neighborhoods. Funeral director Shawn Stratford lent the group a 
full-size casket that brought the message home.  

After a musical interlude, PASI Board Member David Poleshuck introduced 
Staten Island Against Racism and Police Brutality (SIARAPB), a student-led group 
that began at the College of Staten Island after the grand jury did not return a decision to 
indict Office Daniel Pantaleo in the death of Eric Garner.  Danielle Yhap, Heather 
Kirschner and Crystal Sanchez accepted the award on behalf of the group.  We heard 
about the hostility the students face on campus.  They received standing ovations in 

recognition of their courage in taking a stand on justice for Eric Garner and Ramseramy Orta, the young man 
who filmed the attack, as well as an end to all police killings.  (See page 4 article on SIARAPB.) 

Finally, Gwendolyn Garner, the mother of Eric Garner, was brought up to receive 
her award by Cynthia Davis of the National Action Network – Staten Island.  Right away 
she thanked the students for their brave activism.  She explained that she didn’t chose to 
be in the position she finds herself in now, the mother of a son killed in a high profile police 
case where justice was denied.  She has allied herself with a nationwide network of 
mothers seeking justice, not just in the high profile cases, but in the cases no one knows 
about.  The mothers talk together on conference calls and she travels where she is needed 
to speak out.  On the anniversary of her son’s death, Gwen was in Albany to witness Governor Andrew Cuomo 
sign an executive order naming Attorney General Eric Schneiderman as special prosecutor to oversee cases of 
police-involved civilian deaths.  It was a small step, she told the Make Food Not War audience, but a positive 
step in the right direction.  Everyone rose to thank her for her courage, her dignity, and her commitment. 

After dessert and coffee, with live piano and drums providing part of the sound track, along with many 
conversations and a running slideshow of PASI in 2015, another Make Food Not War evening came to a close.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW YORK CITY 

Name_____________________________ 
Street ____________________________ 
City______________________________ 
State_______  Zip___________________ 
Phone____________________________ 
Email_____________________________ 
 
Contribution 
___ $26  (regular)               ___$40 (family) 
___ $10 (senior, student, fixed)  
___Other _________ 
   

Thank You for Joining or Renewing Your PASI Membership. 
If you aren’t a member yet or still need to renew, it’s easy.   

 

Membership form 
We have a sliding scale membership.  No member turned away.  

Donations are tax-deductible.  

Peace Action of  Staten Island 

P.O. Box 201 
St. George Station 

Staten Island, NY 10301 
PHONE: (718) 989-2881 

www.peacesi.org  
pasi.contact@gmail.com 
PASI BOARD 2015-16 

Chair – Eileen Bardel 
Co-Chair – Richard Greve 

Secretary – Pat Berg 
Treasurer – Delfina Vannucci 
At-Large:  Janice Bocchicchio, 

Lloyd Berg, Dennis Dell’Angelo, 
Ilya Jalal, David Jones, Sally 
Jones, John Lawrence, David 

Poleshuck, Michael Santangelo 
 

Membership Coordinator: 
Sylvia Zaage 

 

  

I can help with 
__ Actions 
__ Lobbying 
__ Membership 
__ Speakers Bureau 
__ Fundraising 
__ Communication/Publicity 

Make check out to PASI and 
mail to address at left.  

Pssst…You can save a stamp 
by joining online at 
www.peacesi.org 

 

THURSDAY 
NOV. 12, 2015 

 

6 to 8:30 PM   
 

Why Boycott, 
Divestment and 
Sanctions for 

Israel?  

PASI Meeting 
Unitarian Fellowship 
Hall, 312 Fillmore St. 

(at Clinton Ave.) 

PASI Should Play a Leading Role in Efforts to Reduce Climate Change 
 

    Kudos to PASI members who have been so active in helping people harmed by Superstorm Sandy. 
While these kind efforts are very valuable in the short run, it is also important to consider the long run 
potential consequences of climate change.   Very unfortunately, as NY Governor Andrew Cuomo said, we 
may be approaching a “new normal,” as “hundred year” storms seem to be occurring every two years.  
Here are a few facts that reinforce the seriousness of the situation: 
¶ This year is on track to bŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ǿŀǊƳŜǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƪŜǇǘ ŀōƻǳǘ мол ȅŜŀǊǎ 

ago; 

¶ The warmest ten years all occurred since 1998. 

¶ July, 2012 was the warmest month in the lower 48 states since temperature records were kept; over 25,000 high 
temperature records were broken in the US in 2012. 

¶ Polar ice caps and glaciers have been melting faster than the worst case projections of climate scientists. 

¶ There has been a major increase in recent years in the number and severity of storms, floods, droughts, and 
wildfires. Superstorm Sandy and the recent major drought afflicting most of the US are just two of the recent 
examples. 

     However, “denial is not just a river in Egypt.” Many people are in denial about climate change, largely 
due to lies and misrepresentations spread by energy companies and by conservative commentators and 
media. By contrast, there is a strong scientific consensus, as indicated by over a thousand peer-reviewed 
articles in respected scientific journals and statements by science academies all over the world, that 
climate change is happening, is a great threat to humanity, and is largely due to human activities. Making 
the situation even more critical, many climatologists and other experts believe that the world may be very 
close to a tipping point when climate change could spiral out of control with catastrophic consequences. 
 There is a new group “350.org” led by author and activist Bill McKibben, that has been doing 
wonderful work in organizing events worldwide to increase awareness of climate threats and the 
importance of effectively responding to them. The reason for the group’s name is that climate scientists 
think that 350 parts per million (ppm) of CO2 in the atmosphere is a threshold value for avoiding a climate 
catastrophe. Unfortunately, there is already an average of 400 ppm and the amount is increasing by 2 - 3 
ppm per year. Climate experts also think that an increase of more than 2 degrees Celsius would have 
disastrous consequences, but now believe that we are on track to reach as much as four degrees Celsius by 
the end of this century. 
 Hence it is essential that major steps be taken to reduce climate change starting as soon as 
possible. PASI should try to play a major role in increasing awareness about this. Doing so would be 
coƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ t!{LΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ŜȄǇŜǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŘŜǎǇŜǊŀǘŜΣ ƘǳƴƎǊȅΣ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ 
refugees fleeing from the effects of climate change will make instability, violence, terrorism, and war 
more likely.   Some of the ways that we can help increase awareness include letters to editors, meetings 
with politicians, and personal conversations with friends, neighbors, relatives and co-workers. Of course we 
should also try to minimize out personal environmental impacts in all aspects of our lives when we can. 
 As president of Jewish Vegetarians of North America, I want to stress that, in addition to reducing 
energy use and moving to renewable energy sources, it is essential that there be a major societal shift 
toward plant-based diets if there is to be a chance to avert a climate catastrophe. A 2006 UN Food and 
Agriculture Organization report, “Livestock’s Long Shadow,” indicated that animal-based agriculture emits 
more greenhouse gases (GHGs), in CO2 equivalents than all the cars, planes, ships, nod other means of 
transportation worldwide combined. A 2009 cover story in World Watch magazine, “Livestock and Climate 
Change,” written by two environmentalists associated with the World Bank, argued that the livestock 
sector is responsible for at least 51 percent of all human-caused GHGs! 
  In conclusion, it is urgent that there be major efforts to help avert a climate catastrophe because if 
it is not averted, little else will matter. PASI and other progressive groups should be actively involved in 
order to help shift our imperiled planet to a sustainable path. 

Richard H. Schwartz is Professor Emeritus, College of Staten Island,  President, Jewish Vegetarians 
of North America (www.JewishVeg.com) 

Peace Action of Staten Island 
P.O. Box 201 

St. George Station 
Staten Island, NY 10301 

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Staten Island NY 

Permit # 218 

Current Addresee Or 

WE ARE MANY 

A Film Written, Produced and Directed 
by: Amir Amirani 

 

Theatrical Release* 
New York, Dec. 4 - 10, 
IFC Center,323 6th Ave 

 
Capturing the impact and legacy of over 15 million people marching in 800 cities across every 
continent to protest against the war in Iraq in 2003, has been the nine year labor of 
documentary-maker, Amir Amirani. Filmed across seven countries, Amirani's feature debut, WE 
ARE MANY, has been hailed by Screen International as 'passionate and provocative'. The film 
pulls no punches extracting shocking accounts from those who started the war, set against the 
prevailing public opinion, and charts the birth and rise of the people power movements now 
sweeping the world.  

http://www.peacesi.org/
mailto:pasi.eblast@gmail.com
http://www.peacesi.org/
http://www.jewishveg.com/

